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CELEBRATING SUSTAINABLE FISHERIES LEADERSHIP 

Join us at the 

FSRS Annual Conference 

February 19 & 20, 2015 

  

 

 
CELEBRATING 22 YEARS OF FISHERIES LEADERSHIP 

FSRS 22
ND

 ANNUAL CONFERENCE FEBRUARY 19-20
TH

, 2015 
 

AND YOU’RE INVITED!! 
 

The Fishermen and Scientists Research Society (FSRS) will be hosting its 22nd Annual Conference on 

February 19-20 at a brand new venue this year!  

 

Please join us at the Park Place Hotel & Conference Centre, Ramada Plaza in Dartmouth, Nova Scotia.  

 

LEARN during our speaker sessions. Topics of interest will include the all-important issue of safety at 

sea (Fisheries Safety Association of Nova Scotia), a panel on how to make aquaculture more sustainable 

(Aquaculture Association of Nova Scotia), lobster/green crab pathogen transfer (Dalhousie University), 

Lobster Node Updates (UNB) just to name a few. 

 

ENGAGE during a range of workshop sessions, the Scientific Committee Report and the FSRS 

Workplan for 2015. In addition to speakers and presentations, the conference will also feature posters 

and display booths, which is both an opportunity for undergraduate and graduate students to show off 

their research, and for our sponsors to promote their products and services. 

 

RELAX in the evening during our informal reception. There will be awesome prizes to be won! 

 

REGISTER NOW! Or for more information call us at 902-461-8119. 

 

Or, if visit out sponsorship link if you’d like to BECOME A SPONSOR! 

 

 

 

To register, please contact 

By Email at :  info@fsrs.ns.ca 

Or call : 1.800.226.3777 

 

 

http://www.ramadans.com/
http://www.fsrs.ns.ca/conference.html
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Welcome to the FSRS team Anne Cheverie!  

Hello, my name is Anne Cheverie and I’m replacing Monica Finley as a biologist with the FSRS. 

Growing up in Halifax, NS, I was fascinated with the ocean and all its critters. I pursued my passion for 

marine biology by completing a B.Sc. (honours) in biology at Mount Allison University and a M.Sc. in 

biology at Dalhousie University. Throughout my education, I had the opportunity to work with diverse 

species (e.g., green crab, rock crab, Semipalmated Sandpiper, soft-shell clam) and in different parts of the 

Maritimes (e.g., upper Bay of Fundy, Northumberland Strait). 

During this contract, I will be working mainly on data 

analysis and report writing for the Upper Bay of Fundy 

Lobster Monitoring Program, a component of the 

Petitcodiac River Causeway Program. I really enjoyed 

my previous contract with the FSRS, and am pleased to 

be returning to the organization. I am glad to be a part 

of an organization that promotes the long-term 

sustainability of our fisheries! I look forward to meeting 

and working with FSRS members and project 

collaborators over the coming months.  
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FISHING FOR STORIES… 

 

 
 

 

 

MAKING A DIFFERENCE… ONE LEADER AT A TIME… 

 

 

At FSRS, we know there’s much to celebrate with all sorts of wonderful initiatives happening in communities 

all over the Maritimes, and more importantly the people who make them happen! 

 

As many individuals and organizations are making our communities more sustainable, we’d like to thank 

them. And, since we can’t be everywhere, we are looking to you to be our eyes and ears. 

 

Nominations are welcome throughout the year, but at this year’s conference, we’d love to kick this off by 

recognizing some of the great work, great words and great deeds of our members. If you’ve caught someone 

being great we’d love to hear from you! 

 

Please email us at info@fsrs.ns.ca 

Or call us with your nominations and a short explanation of what they are doing to create positive change in 

our communities. 

 

 

 

THANKS!!! 

 

Dina Desveaux 

Executive Director 

Fishermen and Scientists Research Society (FSRS) 

PO Box 25125, Halifax, NS B3M 4H4 

  

Phone: (902)  461-8119 

Fax: (902) 461-0541 

Toll Free: 1-800-226-3777 

dina@fsrs.ns.ca 

www.fsrs.ns.ca 

mailto:info@fsrs.ns.ca
tel:/%28902%29%C2%A0%20461-8119
tel:/%28902%29%20461-0541
tel:/1-800-226-3777
mailto:dina@fsrs.ns.ca
http://www.fsrs.ns.ca/
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From the Research Desk 
Shannon Scott-Tibbetts 

FSRS Research Biologist 

We certainly had another productive fall 

season here at the FSRS. The fall weather 

certainly didn’t help us with our fall sampling 

projects, but with the excellent help of the 

fishermen involved and our amazing science 

team, we successfully completed them. 

 

We had the opportunity to attend the LFA 33, 

34 and 35 advisory meetings in September and 

October. As always, we were well informed 

about what is happening across the lobster 

industry in the Southwest Nova Scotia/ Bay of 

Fundy region. The Maritimes Regional Lobster 

Advisory Committee meeting in October was 

also well attended. Topics included a lobster 

fishery economic update, DFO Science update, 

FSRS update, Lobster Council of Canada 

update as well as updates on other issues 

relevant to the region. 

 

The November update on Lobster Moult and 

Quality project was released mid-November 

and can be found on the FSRS website as well 

as the ALMQ website (www.lobstermoult.ca).  

If you are interested in learning more about this 

project or about how you can become more 

involved, please contact us. 

 

Our Lobster Recruitment Index project is in its 

15th year and our fishermen in LFAs 33-35 were 

met in their communities (September-

November) to receive updates from the 

previous season as well as their science 

collection gear for the special traps they fish to 

contribute to this project.  The data from this 

project is used by DFO (in a confidential 

manner) to aid in their stock assessments.  

Updates from this project can be found on the 

FSRS website or by contacting me at 

Shannon.tibbetts@fsrs.ns.ca.  We thank our 

fishermen who continue to collect valuable 

lobster science for us with the Lobster 

Recruitment project. 

 

The18th annual 4VsW Sentinel Monitoring 

Program was completed in September by one 

long line vessels contracted by the FSRS. This 

groundfish survey is executed fully by the 

fishermen.  The captain was Randy Boutilier 

from Tangier.  The fishermen surveyed 18 

predetermined stratified random stations and 

caught 13 species of fish.  From the cod caught, 

there were 195 otoliths collected and 19 

stomach; to be further processed by the FSRS 

technicians.  The FSRS maintains this 

monitoring program to ensure the collection of 

scientific groundfish data from the inshore 

because the DFO research vessel is unable to 

survey these locations. 

 

As the fall season winds down and winter 

approaches, we are still working hard here in 

the FSRS science office to ensure all of the data 

collected over the past season processed and 

the relevant data distributed back to our 

fishermen participants.   

 
Merry Christmas to Everyone and All the Best in 2015! 
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LOBSTER FISHER SURVEY:   

WHERE DO YOUNG LOBSTERS LIVE? 
by Kristin Dinning, Department of Biology, University of New Brunswick 

We’ve always assumed young lobsters live only on cobble bottom 

where they’re protected from predators. However, cobble bottom is 

rare across the lobster’s geographic range whereas mud or sand is 

more common.  

 

In Fall 2012, to test whether young lobsters can be found outside 

cobble habitat, I placed collectors (cobble-filled cages) on mud 

bottom in Maces Bay, NB. When we retrieved the collectors 4 

months later there were young lobsters inside, including lobsters too 

small to have wandered onto mud bottom from cobble areas (over 

800 metres away).  

This was exciting as it suggested that juvenile lobsters were living on mud bottom in Maces Bay!  

Could it be that growing lobster populations and large 

numbers of young settlers are overcrowding cobble 

habitats, forcing young lobsters to settle into other 

habitats?  

 

Or, could the decline in numbers of lobster predators 

now allow small young lobsters to survive without the 

protection of cobble shelters? 

 

If so, could other habitats besides cobble become as 

important in supporting young lobsters until they mature 

and enter the fishery?  

To explore what habitats young lobsters are using, and how this may have changed in recent years, I 

am looking for lobster fishers to fill in a short survey. The survey asks fishers where they believe small 

young lobsters are living (total length under 4 inches or 10 cm) and whether this is different from where 

young lobsters were seen in the past. The survey will be circulated in the next few months and will be 

available at the annual FSRS conference in February. It is important to identify all the habitats that 

young lobsters use and indeed it will be critical to hear what the professionals have to say. 
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Fishermen and Scientists Research Society 

Employment Opportunity  

Financial Coordinator & Fund Developer 

APPLICATION PROCESS 

Please send resume, cover letter and three references to: 

Attn: Dina Desveaux 

Fishermen and Scientists Research Society 

PO Box 25125 

Halifax, NS 

B3M 4H4 

Deadline for applications: Applications must be received by noon on January 5th, 2015. 

Position Responsibilities:  

Reporting to the Executive Director, the Finance Coordinator is responsible for financial administration of the 

not-for-profit Fishermen and Scientists Research Society (FSRS) within the context of established policies and 

Board of Directors guidelines.  

These responsibilities include, but are not limited to, contract administration, budget and financial report 

preparation, bookkeeping, financial forecasting, quarterly report management, oversight of accounts receivable 

and payable, facilitation of inter-institutional payments, developing relationships with the industry to secure 

contributions for our services, and liaising with financial services contacts. 

Qualifications:  

* Accounting designation preferred, or equivalent combination of education and experience  

* Three years accounting experience, preferably in the not-for-profit sector 

* Minimum two years experience in an operational environment responsible for the delivery of financial 

information required 

* Experience with financial statements and reports required 

* Related administrative experience preferred 

* Project management experience preferred 

* Proficiency in MS Office (Excel, Word, Access, PowerPoint), Simply Accounting/Sage, email and internet 

* Knowledge of Generally Accepted Accounting Principles (GAAP) 

* Strong understanding of internal controls and compliance requirements  

* Effective communication, client service, problem-solving and decision- making skills 

* Well-developed organizational, time management, daily-planning skills 

* Ability to deal with a diversity of people in a professional manner 

* Ability to work independently as well as within a multidisciplinary team environment 

* Demonstrated commitment to ongoing professional development 

* Demonstrated problem solving and decisions making skills 

PLEASE NOTE: Applicants relying on education and experience equivalencies must demonstrate such 

equivalencies in their application 

Successful applicants are required to provide a criminal record check before starting employment and assume 

any associated costs as a condition of employment. 

 

Hours of Work:  

* Part-time Position; 45 hours biweekly 

* Beginning January 2015 

Salary:  

$25.25 - $31.75 hourly, based on qualifications. 

--Thank you for your interest in this position-- 

We will contact you should you be selected for an interview. 

 

Or via email: dinadesveaux@gmail.com 

Or fax: Fax: (902) 461-0541 

mailto:dinadesveaux@gmail.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

 

Don’t miss Canada’s longest running commer-

cial fishing show February 6-7, 2015 I 

n Yarmouth, Nova Scotia. 

 

 

REGISTER FOR FREE ONLINE 

 

www.easterncanadianfisheriesexpo.ca 

 

USING PROMO CODE: 

ECFE2006 

 

 

COMPLIMENTS OF: 

 

Fishermen and Scientists Research 

Society 

 
 

http://www.easterncanadianfisheriesexpo.ca/

